Thank you for including New London's Custom House Maritime Museum in the United Nations' solemn commemoration of the end of the trans-Atlantic Slave Trade. And thank you for inviting us here tonight to open this special exhibition about the Amistad incident.

As you may be aware, the original La Amistad was a Cuban ship that sailed from Havana in 1839 on the voyage that gave rise to the famous U.S. Supreme Court case – the first such case to set African captives free.  

The story of the Amistad is always a good one to remember, especially, might I add, as someone from a small and struggling city, one that often feels out of the mainstream of critical world events. 

It's a good story because it was in New London where local abolitionists took that first important step towards setting the captives free: New London, is the only American port to which the original  La Amistad ever sailed, New London is where an abolitionist first spoke up in defense of the ship's captives, and it was at New London's U.S. Custom House where, ultimately, the ship & its cargo were auctioned after the conclusion of the trial. Small players can have a profound effect. 

Later this week, the U.S. Freedom Schooner Amistad will sail into Havana harbor as an officially sponsored U.S./U.N. public diplomacy initiative. After spending some time in Cuba, the ship returns to the United States. It sails into New London harbor on May 20, marking the end of an historic recreation of La Amistad’s original 1839 sail from Havana, Cuba to New London, Connecticut. 

The Amistad story is one of world-wide significance. But it also is important to Connecticut, where so much of the Amistad story unfolded. AMISTAD America, Inc. is a Connecticut-based non-profit that owns and operates the Amistad. This exhibition was created by the Connecticut Historical Society. The month-long installation at the United Nations is a special, celebratory pause between the exhibition's first home, at the Connecticut Historical Society in Hartford, and the exhibition's final home, the Custom House Maritime Museum, in New London. 

We hope you all enjoy it! Thank you, again, for inviting us here.
Susan Tamulevich, director, Custom House  Maritime Museum
